
Pre Prep 
 
Our first class assembly of the year takes place on Wednesday 9th October when 1VH will be 
leading the session.  Parents of the class are warmly invited to join us from 08:35 in 
Ashburton Hall. 
 
By now you will have secured an appointment to meet with your child’s class teacher, using 
the online booking system. We hope that you found this a useful and easy approach to 
reserving a suitable time.  The teachers are looking forward to meeting with you to discuss 
the children’s start to the school year. Below is a reminder about arrangements. 

 The class teachers will be in their classrooms, with the exception of Mrs Brading, who 
will meet parents in the Rainbow Room, which is upstairs in Southfield.  

 Meetings for Year 1 parents will take place in Room 36 (Miss Herbert’s and Miss Digby’s 
room).  Please could all Year 1 parents wait in Room 35 (Mrs Harmsworth’s room) and 
the teachers will call you through to see them. 

 If you have an early appointment, please make arrangements for your child, and any 
younger siblings, to be supervised whilst you are with his or her teacher.  Children using 
the Late Stay facility must be booked via the VLE, in advance, so that we can ensure an 
appropriate level of staffing.  Late Stay will take place in Room 37 (Mr Pallister’s Room) 
as usual, with no charge whilst parents are meeting with their child’s teacher. 

 There will be no tutor led activities during the week before half term; only Kung Fu, 
Ballet, Explorer Voices, Treble Voices and Pre Prep Singers operate as normal.  

 On Monday 14th October, parking will be available at the Cambridge Football Stadium 
between 15:00 and 18:15.  For the evening slots, parking will be on site behind 
Southfield from 18:00 (entry via gate 4). 

 


